
Membership Meeting Of The 
Springer Middle School Family Association, Inc. 

Tuesday, May 7, 2019 - 6:30PM 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

I. Call to order ​- Christy Tobin - 6:37 
 

II. Consent Agenda: 
A. Approval of the April 17, 2019 Membership Meeting Minutes (as posted online) 

1. Motion to accept by Carla Riccardi and second by Lisa Fabris 
 

III. SFA Monthly Financial Report ​(Pleshette Moore) 
A. Financial Report​ (Pleshette Moore) - as posted on line 
B. Mini-Grant Update - most has been used - Need final reimbursement by end of 

May 
 

IV. President’s Report 
A. The May meeting of the school board was held last night (May 6th).  The most 

notable item on the agenda was an early presentation of the preliminary budget 
for the next fiscal year by Dr. Hale. 

B. I attended the District’s vaping presentation last week and was incredibly 
impressed.  This was one of the best presentations of this type that I have seen - 
I do wish there had been more attendance. 

C. The final BSD Parent & Citizens Advisory Committee meeting of the year is being 
held on May 13th.  The agenda has not yet been released. 

D. I wanted to report on the budget as we approach the end of the year.  I am happy 
that we are in the positive just over $4000 for the year so far.  This was helped by 
both Joe Corbi’s and Snack Shack sales being significantly better than we had 
projected!  Including receipts submitted tonight and some still pending we still 
owe approximately $1000 towards mini-grants awarded.  As long as dance 
tickets sell as expected, with the expected end of year expenses for things such 
as the Teacher Luncheon, I expect we will end around $1500 ahead of where we 
projected.  We will post a final financial report to the website after the end of the 
year once the books are audited! 

E. Sign Up Geniuses have been posted to the SFA website for staffing our table at 
all of the concerts, as well as to assist with 8th Grade Dance ticket sales.  This 
time of the year really requires a lot of volunteer assistance to make everything 
happen - and we really thank you for taking the time to help out. 

F. It is time to start thinking about committees for next year!!  We plan to hold a 
board re-organization for our new fiscal year (that begins on July 1st) in late 
June, where we would love to meet with, and appoint at least our committee 
chairs and coordinators!  We have all of the following positions to fill!!  If you 



would please consider helping take work off the plates of the four officers by 
volunteering to lead a committee it would be incredibly appreciated.  Please 
email ​info@SpringerFamily.org​ if you are interested and we will set up a time to 
meet with you.  You can find a list of all committee position on the website: 

1. Membership Committee Chairperson 
2. Family Engagement Committee Chairperson 
3. Fundraising Committee Chairperson 

a) Spirit Wear Coordinator 
b) Joe Corbi’s Coordinator 
c) Restaurant Night Coordinator 
d) Box Tops Coordinator 
e) Snack Shack Coordinator 

4. Teacher Appreciation Committee Chairperson 
a) Teacher Appreciation Week Coordinator 

5. 8th Grade Dance Committee Chairperson 
G. Please don’t forget our last restaurant fundraiser of the year is on May 14th at 

Stanleys.  You can visit anytime they are open that day - and a voucher is 
required!  You can find the voucher at SpringerFamily.org 

H. I would like to thank everyone that has helped to make this year so successful. 
Of course all of the officers, Dr. Woodson, our incredible Teacher Liaison Mr. X, 
our Membership Chair Kim Williams, Shelly Tower for organizing all of our 
restaurant events, Carla Riccardi for re-energizing our Box Tops fundraiser and 
especially Danielle Arnone for jumping into leading the 8th Grade Dance 
committee with both feet!  We would have accomplished nothing this year without 
the dedication and time these folks gave to us. 

I. Finally - I am very sorry I have another obligation and can not be here personally 
for the final meeting of the year.  I want to extend my most sincere thank you to 
Vice President Christy Tobin for her undying dedication to us and all of the 
Springer Families over the last several years!  She has been an incredible 
partner for me - especially in the transition from our PTA to this current group. 
Christy - you will be greatly missed, and I hope you enjoy your time in high 
school! 
 

V. Principal’s Report ​(Dr. Woodson) - 
A. Best way to get parents to special presentation, such as vaping? Ideas include 

live streaming, kid incentive for parents coming (use your phone at lunch), 
separate email informing them as well as in announcements.  Spring sports are 
much more time consuming than fall sports, maybe hold them in the fall/winter. 

B. Concerts coming up.  
C. Thank you to the volunteers who helped Springer at the district level at the 

Parent Teacher Advisory Committee. 
 

VI. Committee Reports: 

mailto:info@SpringerFamily.org


A. Fundraising: 
1. Restaurant Nights ​(Christy Tobin/Shelly Tower) - final night will be at 

Stanleys on 5/14/19 
B. Teacher Appreciation ​(Danielle Arnone) - teacher lounge painted and 

redecorated, including cart for microwave and coffee.  Breakfast provided first 
day of the week. 

C. 8th Grade Dance ​(Danielle Arnone) - final meeting to follow 
 

VII. Member Comments on Agenda Items or General Springer Topics - N/A 
VIII. Old Business -N/A 
IX. New Business -N/A 
X. Adjournment at 7Pm Mr Xenakes and Christy Tobin 

 
Upcoming Dates of Importance: 
5/8/19 - 7:00PM - Robotics Team Info Session / Preview 
5/9/19 - 7:00PM - 7th/8th Grade Choir Concert (volunteers needed!) 
5/14/19 - SCHOOL BOARD ELECTIONS 
5/14/19 - Stanley’s Restaurant Fundraiser 
5/14/19 - 7:00PM - 6th Grace Band/Choir/Orchestra Concert (volunteers needed) 
5/15/19 - 7:00PM - 7th/8th Grade Band/Orchestra Concert (volunteers needed) 
5/23/19 - 5:00PM - Energy Night 
5/31/19 - 4:00PM - Dance set up (volunteers needed) 
6/1/19 - 7:00PM - 8th Grade Dance (volunteers needed) 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Heller, Secretary 
 
 


